
 

October 29, 2020 

 
 
LWCF Program 
NH Division of Parks and Recreation 
172 Pembroke Road 
Concord, NH  03301 
 
Dear Program Administrator, 
 
In a collaborative effort, the towns of Plymouth and Holderness New Hampshire are applying for a Land 
and Water Conservation Fund Grant to enhance outdoor recreation between the two towns with a 
sustainable trail network. Both towns will be working together to create what will be a mutually 
beneficial project, bringing multi-user outdoor recreation to the towns. 
 
If the flood plain forest and oxbow area in Plymouth and Holderness becomes a designated recreation 
area by the State of New Hampshire’s Natural and Cultural Resources Department, then PRLAC agrees 
that a member of PRLAC shall serve on a supervisory group to oversee the long term management of 
recreation area. This supervisory group would meet quarterly at first, and at least annually after the 
development phase is completed. Initial tasks for the group will include creation of a stewardship plan 
for the proposed area and, as time progresses, modify that plan as situations change. 
 
We thank you for your time and your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
William Bolton, Chairman 
PRLAC 


